## Minutes North Hampton Select Board May 27, 2010 10AM Executive Conference Room

**Members Present:** Dick Wollmar, Chair; Jon Rineman, Vice-Chair; Jim Maggiore, Selectman **Staff Present:** Steve Fournier, Town Administrator; Richard Mabey, Building Inspector; John Hubbard, Director of Public Works.

Chair Wollmar called the meeting to order at 10:05AM

Town Administrator Fournier stated that they received three proposals for the Town Hall renovation project, but one was past the May 21 deadline and should not be considered. The other two proposals were Powell Builders of North Hampton for \$111,485 and Grey Construction of Rye for \$111,855. The Town Administrator recommended Powell.

Mr. Richard Mabey recommended approving Powell Builders.

\*\*\*Motion\*\*\* by Selectman Rineman to accept the proposal to renovate Town Hall from Powell Builders of North Hampton for an amount not to exceed \$111,485 and to authorize the Town Administrator to execute the agreement. Seconded by Chair Wollmar. *Motion carries 3-0* 

Chair Wollmar adjourned the meeting at 10:20AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stephen R. Fournier

**Town Administrator**